[image: image1.jpg]-

CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





TOYOTA T-TEN TECHNOLOGY

ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Thursday, November 03, 2011
9:00 AM ~ 11:00 AM
Toyota Portland Regional Office
Members Present



Representing
Ken Fritts




Toyota 
Dave Bora




Toyota
Dave Nelson




Toyota
Mike Rynaski




Gresham Toyota
Rick Murray




Hillsboro Toyota
Steve Jewell




Tonkin Toyota
Dave Ruppert




Gladstone Toyota
Grant Lord




Broadway Toyota
David Griffith




Vancouver Toyota
Dave Matthiesen



Wilsonville Toyota
Lonnie Robinett



Lexus of Portland
Steven Schumacher



Beaverton Toyota
Members Absent



Clark College
Mike Godson




Department Head, Automotive Tech
Jason Crone




Toyota T-TEN Coordinator

Genevieve Howard



Dean, Workforce & Career, Technical 

Programs

Mr. Ken Fritts called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM.  Mr. Fritts said that this meeting was particularly important since Toyota T-TEN has been doing some special work for the program.  He said that dealership support is very important to the program. Mr. Fritts then turned the program over to Jason Crone.

Toyota T-TEN:

Jason started with introductions. After introductions he talked about weaknesses and strengths of the old program, and the proposed outline for the new program.  

Old Program:  

Jason said that very good students came out of the program.  The Beaverton Toyota dealer was very happy with the quality of students from the T-TEN program, but noted a few difficulties. One noted difficulty was the need for students to only work part time because of their school schedule. The other members said they have the same problem in managing students’ work hours and that it was a major shortcoming of the program. Jason asked what some possible suggestions from the dealers regarding this shortcoming. The dealers said that the issue was students don’t have time to complete jobs or show up after jobs are started. The best solution would be for students to work full time so that they start with the mentor technicians and finish with them making jobs accessible to students and more efficient management of students by dealership personnel. Jason said that a solution to this problem was addressed in the new program and he would explain when the discussion moved to the new program.
The dealers wanted to know how many students were in the auto program at this time. Jason said there are about 60 students; 40 in the Day Program and 20 in the Night Program. The dealers then wanted to know how many of these students are T-TEN students. Jason said students don’t become T-TEN students until they are hired by Toyota dealerships and of the 60 only 6 are currently T-TEN students. The dealers then said this was primarily due to time constraints on the student’s classroom schedules. 
New Business Plan:

Jason then introduced the new business plan Recruitment Process.  Jason said the T-TEN Program has a success rate of around 92%.  This figure is based on students who go through the program and become a T-TEN graduate and stays with the dealership after completion of the program.  He said he graduated 8 students last year and seven are still with Toyota.  

The proposed plan is to have students rotate between one quarter at the dealership and the next quarter at the school. This would allow students to work full time in the dealership with their mentor technicians and free up the schedule. However, the major shortcoming of this program is that it would have to be a dedicated Toyota program. This would mean that only dealer sponsored students could gain admittance into the T-TEN program. The members all agreed that this plan sounded good but were concerned with the number of students needed to sustain the program. Jason said that this plan required 20 students per year to be a viable program for the school. There are approximately ten dealerships in the area. Each dealer would have to sponsor two students per year. The dealers stated that this would be a major commitment.  
One member discussed concerns about students who come in to the program and then leave because of finances or other interests.  The member asked how the program will try to prevent this from happening.  Jason said that he hoped through better recruitment and screening processes this problem would be alleviated. 

A member asked if other dealers reimburse students for ASE exam fees.  Jason said many students are not reimbursed for taking the ASE exams. Toyota currently required students to take and pass two ASE exams and the program required students to take and pass four. Because of the exam fees this is a hard ship for some students.  The majority of dealers said they would reimburse students only if they pass the exam.  
Another member asked what they can do as dealers to convince the students they should work for Toyota.  Jason’s plan calls for dealers to visit high schools with him. Some dealers asked if there are job fairs planned for them to talk to potential students. Jason said that there are job fairs that he is currently participating in and would be very happy to have dealership personnel attend them with him.
Jason then said that another reason for the new program was to become a Toyota CEED certified T-TEN program. Toyota is currently evaluating each of the T-TEN programs around the country to ensure they are teaching Toyota curriculum. To the standards set by Toyota covering all content necessary to grant Toyota Certification. Jason said that under the current program we don’t meet standards for Toyota CEED certification. This would mean students would only be able to certify in two of the four areas at graduation instead of the four they are currently achieving.

Jason explained the proposed outline for the new program covering the recruitment segment, program flow over the two years, and basic outline of the internship segment.
Jason said he would like to get a vote from the dealers today on whether they are willing to support the new program which will mean a very strong commitment from the dealers.  Each of the dealers will have to have two students in school and two on the job alternating every other quarter. Mr. Ken Fritts said he would like the dealers to consider this seriously and vote on the new plan only if they feel they could fully commit to the new program. The dealers then stated that the program outlined was not only needed but was one that the dealers could not survive without. 
A vote to support the new program was called for by Mr. Ken Fritts and was seconded by Steven Schumacher and unanimously approved by the committee.
Jason said he would still need to write the curriculum and estimated it would take two years before it could be ready.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:15 AM.
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